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	DIVISION OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
	


PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF ARCHITECTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, May 3, 2006 at 1:30 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
June 7, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Jean N. McCool, RA, Secretary, Presiding
Goodwin K. Cobb, IV, Public Member 
Loretta L. Wooten, Pubic Member
Steven Atchley, Public Member
Charles Weymouth, RA

Julia C. Hopkins, Public Member
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
Allison Reardon, Deputy Attorney General

Dana Spruill, Administrative Specialist II

Kay Warren, Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulation
MEMBERS ABSENT  

Arden Bardol, RA, President
Peter H. Jennings, RA

Alvin French, RA
1.0 
CALL TO ORDER

Due to the absence of Ms. Bardol, Ms. McCool called the meeting to order at 1:37 p.m.  

2.0 
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Board reviewed the minutes of the April 5, 2006 meeting. Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Ms. Wooten, to approve the April 5, 2006 meeting minutes as amended.  The motion was unanimously carried.
3.0 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Discussion on Status Of Proposed Legislation – H.B. 311
Ms. Warren reported to the Board that H.B. 311 was scheduled to go before the Senate this afternoon.
Report on Status of Joint  Architecture and Engineer Advisory Committee – Ms. Bardol
Due to the absence of Ms. Bardol, this agenda item was tabled.
Report on Status of Rules and Regulations Subcommittee – Mr. French
The Rules and Regulations Subcommittee meeting scheduled for earlier today was cancelled.  Mr. Weymouth stated that he was upset because the meeting was cancelled the day before the meeting was scheduled to be held. He requested that the board members give adequate notice to others.
4.0 
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Applications

The applications were reviewed and discussed.  

A motion was made by Mr. Weymouth, and seconded by Ms. Hopkins, to approve the following applicants for licensure through reciprocity by NCARB:

Glenn C. Forrest



Joseph Feher


Rohit Anand


Donald H. Dissinger


Robert T. Sutter


Anthony Cuschieri


Michael LeBlanc



Steven K. Hack


Thomas M. Morgan


Elinor R. Hays



Paul Van Riley


Thomas J. Basile

  
Allen Weitzman



Charles R. Ansell

and to approve the following applicants for licensure through reciprocity by direct application:


James S. Holliday


Gary Schaffer


Robert G. Little, Jr

Complaint No. 07-03-05  Schedule Hearing
Mr. Cobb made a motion, seconded by Mr. Weymouth, to schedule the hearing regarding Complaint No. 07-03-05 on June 7, 2006 at 11:30 a.m.   The regular meeting will be held at 1:30 p.m. The motion was unanimously carried.
Discussion on Sussex County Seal Requirements
Sussex County is making changes to its rules and regulations. The Board agreed that this would be a good time for Sussex County to become consistent with the other counties regarding seal requirements. Sussex County currently has requirements not in consistency with State law.   Mr. French and Ms. Bardol will work on this.  Ms. McCool suggested that the Board start a dialogue with the County to find out what changes they want to do and to recommend what the Board wants.  The item was tabled for further discussion at the next meeting.
Voluntary Treatment Option (VTO) Program Presentation by Deputy Director Kay Warren

Ms. Warren requested that the Board table this presentation until the next meeting when all members are present.

Review of Continuing Education Audits for Renewal
The Board’s new Rule and Regulation regarding the late completion of continuing education will become effective May 11, 2006. The Board was advised that they could approve the continuing education audits containing continuing education completed subsequent to the expiration date contingent upon the Order becoming effective.  A motion was made by Ms. McCool, and seconded by Mr. Atchley, that the two continuing education audits reviewed were found to be in order and to approve the continuing education audits contingent upon the rule becoming effective on May 11, 2006.  Mr. Weymouth objected.  The motion carried with a majority.

5.0 
Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)
Ms. Wooten left the meeting.
Ms. McCool advised that Ms. Bardol had provided her with a letter to bring to the Board’s attention regarding the rolling clock. Ms. McCool read the letter to the Board. Mr. Weymouth expressed his concerns regarding the ARE and IDP training timing. The Board will discuss this further at its June meeting.

Ms. McCool will be attending the Division’s annual Board member seminar. Mr. Weymouth, Mr. Cobb, and Ms. Hopkins may also be attending.

6.0
Public Comment
There was no public comment.
7.0
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 7, 2006 at 11:30 a.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.  
8.0
Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Mr. Atchley, to adjourn the meeting at 2:32 p.m. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Dana M. Spruill 
Administrative Specialist II






